
From: Jennifer Zadel [mailto:jzadel@hwle.com.au]  

Sent: Tuesday, 30 January 2018 3:07 PM 
To: AMOD; Crystal Zhang 

Cc: Chambers - Hatcher VP; Sian Gilbert 
Subject: RE: AM2014/286 – Supported Employment Services Award 2010 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 

[HWLE-Matter.C0141284.684430] 

 
Dear Ms Bulluss 
 
As discussed, please find attached a copy of Exhibit NF-1.  
 
If you have any questions regarding Exhibit NF-1 please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Jennifer Zadel 
Associate 

 

Level 14, Australia Square 264-278 George Street | Sydney NSW 2000  
Phone +61 2 9334 8904 Fax 1300 369 656 (Australia) | Fax +61 2 8507 6582 
(International) 
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If you receive this communication by mistake we prohibit you from using it in any way and do not waive client legal privilege. Please 
notify us, delete the communication (and any attachments) and destroy all copies. We do not represent or warrant that this 
communication is free from computer viruses or other defects. You are responsible for all loss or damage caused directly or indirectly by 
the use of this communication. If you do not receive all of the email or attachments please notify us immediately by reply email. This 
notice should not be deleted or altered. 

From: AMOD [mailto:AMOD@fwc.gov.au]  

Sent: Thursday, 25 January 2018 11:08 AM 

To: Crystal Zhang 
Cc: Jennifer Zadel; Chambers - Hatcher VP 

Subject: AM2014/286 – Supported Employment Services Award 2010 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 

 
Dear Ms Zhang, 
 
I refer to matter AM2014/286 – Supported Employment Services Award 2010. 
 
On 21 November 2017, HWL Ebsworth on behalf of Civic Disability Services filed the attached 
documents with the Commission, including a witness statement of Ms Nicole Fitze. 
 
The witness statement of Nicole Fitze states that a bundle of documents is exhibited to the witness 
statement and marked NF-1. 
 
The Exhibit NF-1 was not filed with the 21 November 2017 documents (attached) and we have 
searched our systems and have not located further correspondence from you sending the exhibit 
separately. 
 
We ask that you please forward a complete copy of Exhibit NF-1 as a matter of urgency.  
 
If you have any queries in relation to this correspondence, please contact us by return email. 
 
Kind regards, 

mailto:jzadel@hwle.com.au
https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/am2014286-sub-civic-211117.pdf
mailto:jzadel@hwle.com.au
http://www.hwlebsworth.com.au/
mailto:AMOD@fwc.gov.au
https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/am2014286-sub-civic-211117.pdf


 
ERIN BULLUSS 
Member Support Research Team 

Fair Work Commission 
amod@fwc.gov.au  

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in 
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